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RESIGNATION OF DR JOHN GODDARD

It is with much regret that | have to inform you of the
resignation of
Dr John Goddard as Headmaster of Arndell.
As you know, Dr Goddard has been on leave since January
to care for his wife, Glenys.
While Glenys’s condition is stable, John believes it will
not be possible for him to return to the
position of Headmaster.

John has made a very valuable contribution to Arndell
and we will arrange a Farewell function in due course.
Mr Jim Webb will continue as Acting Headmaster
while the process of selecting a new Headmaster is put in
place.

John Lambert AM
Chairman of Council




From the Head of the Junior School: mr. Rick Harrison

- Welcome to a Term Two.

; The Junior School commemorated ANZAC Day with a brief service on the first day of term. Our student leaders

once again ran the service and did a fabulous job. Many thanks to Ben Tuynman from the Senior School who did

a great job playing “The Last Post” and “Rouse” for us. This year we added the laying of wreaths that were

created by each class to the service. Many thanks to Mrs Turville and Mrs Zahn for putting everything together.

The Primary Cross-Country Carnival held last Thursday was a very successful event, with perfect weather
: (especially considering the weather that stopped us from running the event last term) and enthusiastic

competitors and spectators. All houses performed very strongly and the final result was very close indeed. By the time that you

read this, our team will have already competed at the CSSA State Cross-Country Carnival at Eastern Creek. Many thanks to all of

the students who participated: the staff and senior students who supervised, and to Mrs Cornick for her preparation and running

of the event.

With Mother’s Day almost here, we will, once again, be holding our class Mother’s Day stalls this Friday. All students should have

taken home a note about this last week.

Parents of children in Years 3 and 5 should note that the National Assessment Program — Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is being

held on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday of next week. Please make every effort to ensure that your child is at school on these

days.

All parents should now be aware that our Triskills Athletics programme has been moved from Thursday to Friday. This has meant

that we have also moved the dates for the Awards Assemblies (and Parents’ Day) in Term 2. The dates for these will be confirmed

a little later in the term.

Events coming up include:

. Mothers’ Day stalls: g™ May

. NAPLAN Testing: 12" - 14™ May

. Incursion: Opera Australia: 12" May
. Test Week: 18" — 22" May

. Mufti Day: 26" May

Enjoy your weekend.

From the Head of the Senior School: Mrs cynn Gillen

NAPLAN Testing for Years 7 and 9.
Parents of Years 7 and 9 students should be aware of the National Testing program that is being held for Years
3, 5,7 and 9 students next week (Tuesday 12", Wednesday 13" and Thursday 14™ May.) These tests will take
place for Years 7 and 9 in the Gymnasium during periods 1, 2 and part of p3 each of these days. Please note the
following equipment requirements for these tests.

STUDENT REQUIREMENTS for testing NAPLAN 2009

Students are to bring:
o Students are not allowed to take into the NAPLAN room:

Recess and lunch as usual. (Canteen will be available)
Books and equipment for periods 3-6 of Tuesday, Wedneg
and Thursday

A working calculator for the first test in Numeracy- neede
for Thursday only.

Blu tack or similar

. A sharpened lead pencil (no pacers or pens allowed) . Dictionaries
. A pencil sharpener . Coloured pens or pencils
U An eraser ] . Pacers or mechanical lead pencils
. Glasses if needed for reading . Felt pens
. Tissues or handkerchief if needed o Highlighters
. A novel to read (in case of early exam completion) N Correction fluid, liquid paper, white out etc.
. A watch . Gl ' ’
. ue
. [ ]
[ ]

Students will be expected at school at the usual time and will go to their period 1 classroom for daily notices and roll marking until
8.45am. The testing will then proceed in the gym by 8.50am. If they are late to school (after 8.45am) they must go to the office first
to get a late pass and then go straight to the gym.

Parent Survey
We would like to encourage all parents to complete the On-line Survey as notified in the letters sent out recently. The information
that you can provide us will be very valuable to us, and enable us to confidently plan ahead for the next few years. We greatly
appreciate your contribution in this way.

Mobile phones, ipods or other electronic storage devices




From the College Chaplain: Rev. Graeme Sedorenko
Colih Buchanan — Free DVD

Hi Everyone

If you have ever tried to buy glue these days you’ll discover that you need a PHD to work out which glue is right
for this particular job. But | tell you, if you use the wrong glue for the wrong job it will not be as effective and
will not last the distance. Similarly with family and community connection — use the wrong glue to bind them
and the bond is superficial or short lasting.

I hope the families of Arndell enjoy the gift of the Colin and Nudge DVD as they watch it together. | have
watched snippets of the Colin and Nudge DVD and a few weeks ago Nudge visited Arndell Community Church.
The church meets in PA building each Sunday at 10.15 a.m.

| particularly hope it helps you to establish, or to renew a connection with God through the achievments of Christ. The Bible is full of
advice and instructions concerning the need for connection, community and the wonder these bring for a substantial life. The whole
purpose of Christ is to bring people to God — so they can connect with Him — and in that connection they connect with others in a way
that establishes a whole new community. We call these new communities “church.”

We live in a fast pace world and sadly relationship breakdown exists in communities, families and between us and God the creator. He
created families. communities and desires that remain strong and enrich the lives of many. | encourage the families of Arndell to attend
church regularly, so that the families have time to reconnect with Christ and each other so that they can be strengthened by God. Do it
and you will learn something important about family bonds and community connections better than anything else that is offered in this
world.

The bible says that God gives gifts “people and their talents” to the church so that: “to equip the saints (people of God) for the work of
ministry (serve) ... until we attain the unity of the faith and of the knowledge of the Son of God ...” The idea is that all people
belonging to Christ would be so united that the community bond becomes strong and stable, helping families last the distance in time,
space, hardship, sickness and stress.

ARNDELL FOQUES TRIAN: Teena Welsh

EXCITING NEWS FOR ARNDELL EQUESTRIAN

We have a new organiser for the Arndell Interschool Gymkhana! Laura Thorpe has kindly stepped forward and taken on the organisation of the
Gymkhana from Caroline Dobson. Caroline has done a fabulous job and we thank her warmly. Laura has loads of organising experience of large events
and has extensive horse and gymkhana knowledge through her own experience as well as through her three daughters who all ride and compete
regularly. There will be fresh ideas, a revamped program, more prizes and continued development to make Arndell Equestrian Carnival bigger and
better than ever! Laura is keen to receive any suggestions or feedback about the carnival to continually improve our very successful gymkhana. We
have the date for the Gymkhana confirmed for Saturday the 26th of September so keep this date free. If you or family or friend is able to help on the
day for an hour or so we would love to hear from you. Please contact Laura Thorpe on 0416212260 or email prestigeinteriors@exemail.com.au

Also new for Arndell Equestrian, we will be holding an Arndell Equestrian stall at the Family Fun Day on Saturday 30th May. Laura and | will be there
to answer any questions you may have and to sell Arndell Equestrian items that you may require for the upcoming Carnival. Or just pop over to say Hi,
we would love to see you.

Wednesday 13" May at 3.15pm there will be an Arndell Equestrian meeting in the Staff Common room. Everyone welcome and | encourage you to
attend, especially parents of Arndell riders or interested parents, friends or students. We will be planning the Equestrian Carnival and the more the
merrier!! Afternoon Tea will be provided.

Happy Riding

ARNDELL EQUESTRIAN CARNIVAL
SATURDAY 26™ SEPTEMBER 2009
HAWKESBURY SHOWGROUND
CLARENDON

If you are able to spare a few hours on the day to steward in the ring, time some sporting, assist in the canteen, or put equipment
away at the end of the day, we would love to hear from you. You may be a parent, student, ex-student, family friend, grandparent,
or anyone willing, with a few hours to spare. No horse experience necessary. Many hands make light work and a successful day. All
contributions will be recognized.

We would also like to hear from anyone interested in sponsorship of this day, an individual class or sporting event. You would
receive promotion in the newsletter, on the program, via announcements and ability to hold a stall on the day.

Please contact Laura Thorpe on 0416212260 or Teena Welsh 0425254412.



REMINDER - CHANGE TO WINTER UNIFORM
MONDAVY 11T MAY 2009

PRE-ORDERED BLAZERS CAN BE PICKED UP FROM THE
UNIFORM SHOP ON TUESDAY.

Japanese Students Arriving Soon.......

ISE in cooperation with your school is arranging a study tour for 20 Japanese students from
Komaba Gakuen High School. They require Host Families and we are hoping you can help.

= They are here to practice their English.

= Australian food is encouraged.

= Host Family Payment of $30.00/student/night is included.

= This is a wonderful opportunity to experience another culture.
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Please contact our Coordinator for more information.
Coordinator: Alexis Clarke
Telephone: 4577 8115
Mobile: 0429 001 477

SPONSOR THE RESTORATION OF THE HANDBELLS:
Mrs. Michaela Miles Head of Performing Arts

A number of fundraising events have been planned to assist with financing the restoration. We would like to offer the chance to
SPONSOR A BELL to start the fundraising. Sponsors will be recognised with a bell being named in their honour and a plaque detailing
their ‘named bell’ will be placed in the foyer of the Performing Arts Building.

Sponsorship is open to individuals, families, or several families may wish to join together to sponsor a bell.
The sponsorship of each bell is $400. You may choose to sponsor the complete restoration of a bell or a portion.

For more information on sponsoring a bell please contact Mrs. Miles at the College or complete the attached form and return with
your payment to Admin.

We look forward to bringing you lots of great Handbell Music soon.

To the College Administration Office:
YES! 1/ We would like to sponsor a HANDBELL.

Name/s: (please print)

Address:

Contact No:

Name/s on plaque:

(please print)
Contact email:

(please print)
VALUE: $20 S50 $100 $200 $400

Other amount




Anglican College Directory:

Acting Headmaster: Mr James Webb

Acting Head of Snr School: Mrs Lynn Gillen

Head of Junior School: Mr Rick Harrison
Chaplain Rev. Graeme Sedorenko
Counsellor: Ms Sarah Tabone

After School Care: 0407 474 161 (3.30- 5.30pm)
Equestrian: Mrs Teena Welsh 0425 254 412
teenbeanl@westnet.com.au.
Mrs Laura Thorpe 0416 212 260
prestigeinteriors@exemail.com.au
P & F President: Mrs Neile Thompson 0414 845 488

pandf@arndell.nsw.edu.au
Mrs Liz Moore 4572 3254

Uniform Shop: Tuesday/Thursday
8.30-10.30am/2.30-4.pm
Canteens: Monday-Friday (Recess/Lunch)

Pastor Greg Peisley
4572 3633/0402 278 483
Tuesday/Wednesday/Friday

Arndell Community Church:

IMPORTANT TERM DATES-2009

Term 2 -2009
Tuesday 28 April to Friday 3 July

Term 3 — 2009
Monday 27 July — Friday 2 October

Term 4 — 2009

Tuesday 20 October to Wednesday 9 December.

Tuesday 8 December — Infants Presentation Afternoon
Wednesday 9 December — Primary School Presentation Even.
Thursday 10 December — Senior School Presentation Even.

School Camps— 2009

Mon. 4" May to Thurs 7 May — Yr 9 Camp (Waterslea)
Wed. 6 May to Fri 8 May — Yr 11 Camp (Springwood)
Wed. 6 May to Fri 8 May — Yr 7 Camp (Rathane/Telford)
Wed. 6 May to Fri 8 May — Yr 8 Camp (Somerset)

kel ooty Crc

EA4
A contemporary church for
YOU and YOUR FAMILY.

We meet every Sunday of the year at
10.15am Arndell Anglican College.
6pm Pitt Town Anglican Church Hall
110 Bathurst Street, Pitt Town
Contact: Greg Peisley

Congratulations to Molly Hogan who was awarded the
Junior Netball Award from the Hawkesbury City Netball
Association for 2008 and to Danielle Clay who is
representing Arndell in Cross Country in USA this year.
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Important Dates

Monday 4" May
P & F Meeting - 9am Staff C’room

Monday 11th May
Change to Winter Uniform

Tuesday 12th — 14" May
NAPLAN Testing

Wednesday 13" May
Yr 12 P/T Interviews
Equestrian Meeting — 3.30pm Staff C’room
Monday 18" — 22" May
Jnr. School Test Week
Tuesday 19" May
P & F Meeting— 7.30pm Snr. Library
Monday 25" — 29" May
Exams for Yrs 11, 10 & 9

Saturday 30" May
College Open Day/Funday

Café Connect: Tuesday/Friday Mornings 8.15am-9.30am
Students: Friday Lunch “The Way” meetin D1
Adults: Fridays “People Looking at God’s Word”
9.25am at the College

All Welcome

Brainteaser Number 34

Every issue of the College newsletter will include a brainteaser
organised by Mr. Billeh. The answer will be published in the
following issue. Have fun and God bless you all.

There is only one pair of numbers that satisfies the equation
x' = y*, where x does not equal y. Can you figure out the two
numbers?

Answer to brainteaser 33:

6 snakes, 7 people, and 14 lizards.




Arndell Sports Desk: 3ead of Sport - Mrs R. Cornick

Arndell Sports Desk

Primary Cross Country: Finally a brilliant day for the cross country. The Primary students all participated with
enthusiasm and the Inter House games after wards were a tremendous hit as was the BBQ lunch. Many thanks to
all Yr 3- 6 teachers; parents who assisted with the BBQ and Yr 11 PDHPE students who sat for hours on the
course at check points. Congratulations to the following students who will be competing in the CSSA State
Championships on Wednesday 6" May:

Lilly Keating, Lucy Bittendorfer, Emily Mitchell, Chloe Patterson, Madeline Sainty, Georgia Thorpe,
Laura Smith, Faith Evans, Elouise Abrahams, Rachel Vielhauer, Elysia Sproule, Moneshe Welsh, Molly Hogan, Kaitlyn Meca,
Emily Byrne, Joshua Muller, Cooper Elven, Lachlan Jones, Jake Evans, Bronsen Tumbridge, Max Midgley, Sol Roper, Benjamin
Mcalpine, Finn Miller, Hayden Lane, Alexander Earle, Tyler Young, Brin Cross, Jake Hilder and Zachary Elven. Unfortunately
Heaton Rejtano though selected is unable to complete.

HZSA Cross Country Championships, Thursday May 7", The following students will be competing at these championships:
Annabelle Andrews, Hayden Collins, Geoffrey Cupit, Isabella Garland, Eliza Newton, Adam Roberts, Matthew Robertson, Joel
Smith, Benjamin Tuynman Danielle Clay, Braden Jones, Amy Mares, Christian Thomas, Joshua Smith, Sebastian Goldrick,
Matthew Watson, Kevin Lok, Raquel Abrahams, Seaton Kenna, lan McKelvey, Mickaela Calvert, Alex Celio, Kimberlee Currell,
Benjamin Thornton, Andrew Mackinder, Thomas Zahn, Lana Rigby, Dean Muscat, Kearney Byth-Fahey, Christopher Barbera,
Madeline Condon, James Derrig, Daniel Keegan-Mills, Kelsey Ramm, Bronwyn Watts and Dieter Hoffmann.

CIS Swimming Championships at Homebush on 29" & 30™ April.
Hayden Collins, Dieter Hoffman, Kimberlee Currell all competed. Hayden Collins gained selection in the CIS Swimming Squad
to compete at NSW All Schools Championships on 25" May.

HZSA Boys Volleyball Congratulations HZSA Champions 2009!!!!
Congratulations to Molly Hogan (Year 6) for her selection in the CSSA Netball Team that played at the CIS Championships— well done!

Parents are respectfully reminded of the need to return any acknowledgement form or permission slip by the due date so that
organisation for the event can proceed efficiently.

Information regarding both Primary & Secondary Representative Sport for Term 2 has been posted on the Primary & Secondary Sports

Notice Boards.
i
(OMING SOON

(an you help?
We would love to hear irom anyone who can lend us the following furniture/ props:

1930s style Telephones (we need 3)

0ld wooden (not restored) chairs/ stools
Director’s Chair

Dressing Table Chair

Hat Stand

01d Suitcases

Timber Wheelchair

Contact Mrs Miles — Performing Arts Department




UPCOMING CAREERS EXPO WEEKEND, MAY 15-17: Mrs Connie Steptiens
Head of Library,/ Careers

The following information pertains to an informative and useful weekend expo that is aimed at assisting HSC students to get the most out
of their exams and informing them about their post school options. The Expo offers a comprehensive array of seminars to assist students
in their selected HSC subjects as well. Further information on the program of seminars can be found on the Student Careers Noticeboard

in the SLC or online at hscandcareers.com.au

All 12 students will be attending the Nepean Careers Market on July 2 as well, which has similar aims but is not as comprehensive.

The Sydney Morning Herald HSC and Careers Expo
is only one week away!
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The inaugural Sydney Morning Herald HSC and Careers Expo features over 100 exhibitors, including Australia's major universities, with
HSC resources, tertiary course and career information. The Expo will also feature a seminar program with over 70 presentations on HSC
subjects, course, career and study advice.

Admission of $10.00 is valid for all 3 days of The Expo, includes seminars and a copy of The Sydney Morning Herald. A discounted
admission of $5.00 per student (also valid for 3 days) for school groups of 5 or more is available on Friday 15 May. Attached is the
school group booking form which needs to be faxed to us by Monday 4 May.

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact us on 1300 190 290.

CAREERS INFORMATION FOR PARENTS OF STUDENTS IN YRS 10-12.

Approximately every 2 weeks, all Yrs10-12 students at AAC receive an email to their school account, forwarded by me from the ‘My High
School’ careers subscription that the school pays for, to assist students with current careers information. This email has a link to the
Latest Careers News as well as an Events Calendar that lists all the University Faculty Open Days, Traineeships and Cadetships,
Preapprenticeship Courses, Industry Experience Days and Private College Open Days. Full information about each event can be found by
simply clicking on the Event Title. These can provide excellent opportunities to assist students in making decisions about their after school
career and study paths. | recommend that all students take up these opportunities, whenever possible.

Parents can view this excellent site also by asking their child to access their school email account through the Student Portal but, if
preferred, | am happy to forward it directly to parents if you send your email account to me at  connie.stephens@arndell.nsw.edu.au.
Below is one example of some of the great opportunities that are offered at this site. Hopefully, | can assist some of our students to take
up such opportunities.

Western Sydney's Largest ‘Try a Trade’ Event

Western Sydney's Largest ‘Try a Trade’ Event is set for 29th and 30th
June at Mt Druitt. Sponsored by TAFE Western Sydney Institute over 20
trades offer to put the tools in your hands and Try a Trade.

Try a Trade offers a wide range of trades (and Professions) to try.
Hairdressing and Beauty, Nursing and Childcare, plus all the traditional
trades like plumbing, electrical, carpentry, mechanics, bricklaying,
horticulture and many more...

Try a Trade is supported by World Skills, Australian Industry Group,
Defence Recruiting, Australian Technical College Western Sydney,
BREED Community Partnership and the Schools Industry Partnership.
Major sponsor is Western Sydney Institute TAFE.

In 2009 the event will be held in the BETTS Sports Stadium at Mt Druitt,
just a short walk from the station. Teenagers of all ages are encouraged
to participate, but must be supervised by a parent group leader.
Enquiries to lan Palmer on 0419 018 232 or contact Schools Industry
Partnership: http://www.schoolsindustry.com.au/contact.asp

Trya
Trade

ehaEine

Presentation to Mrs Huett from Staff and Council
at the end of Term 1.
Mrs Huett and her husband
have moved to the Tamworth area.
We wish them well.




From the PE&F News: Neile Thompson, President

Email — pandf@arndell.nsw.edu.au Phone — Neile 0414 845 488

TO THE WONDERFUL PARENTS OF ARNDELL ANGLICAN COLLEGE

As our Family Fun Day (Fete) approaches Saturday 30" of May 20089 it is time to ask for your assistance in helping to make it a fantastic
day for all. We appreciate the difficulty in both attending and volunteering on such a day and thus have endeavoured to make it as easy
as possible for you. If you have not been able to assist the school this year here is the perfect opportunity for you. Please email me
with your name and phone number and your ideal preference to help. It would be fantastic if you could give an alternative option.
Please feel free to give as much time as you can, for as you can appreciate if we do not have helpers the day cannot run. We feel the
roster system we used last year worked really well. We encourage you to get in early so that you can get the time and stalls you would
like to work with on the day. (Don’t forget it doesn’t have to be a parent. Students, Family members, friends or teachers are welcome
to volunteer.)
Please contact me ASAP as tasks will be allocated on a first in basis.
Keep an eye on the sheet as | will update it regularly.

Looking forward to meeting and working with you,  Kerrie Butler 45612102
kerriembutler@optusnet.com.au subject SCHOOL FETE
(Phone numbers will only be held by me and not given out on the sheet.)

This year the committee has decided that each year group will be responsible for a stall. Thank you for keeping this in mind when
nominating your preference.

Kindy and Prep Show bags and Drink Stall Year 1 Plant Stall

Year 2 White Elephant Stall Year 3 Kids Craft & Krispy Kreme Stall
Year 4 Chocolate Stall Year 5 Cake Stall

Year 6 Games Tent Senior School Big BBQ

arndell Family Fun Day & Craft Marke+

Saturday 30™ May 12 -5pm
Big and Little Rides - Hurricane, sizzler, Giant Slide,
Flying chairs, mini train & Jumping Castles

Games - Laughing Clowns, Hoopla, Mini Golf,
Lucky Dips, Sand Lotto, Chocolate Wheel & raffles

Stalls -30 different stalls, second hand books, organic fruit & vege, jewellery, White Elephant,
Cakes, Tupperware, scarves, family portraits, Krispy Kreme, locally owned plants, gingerbread,
community church, crazy hair, skin products, handmade craft, homemade foods and more

Kid's Art & Craft (purchase your child’'s work)
Animal nursery, Oakville fire truck, girl guides, face painting, roving clowns

Food - BBQ, pancakes, hot chocolate, sample the cooking in the TAS rooms, hot tea, drinks,
dipping dots ice-cream, hot coffee and more

Free Entertainment - High school band and choirs, "5 minutes of fame” ‘Smartsteppers' dancing,
KT Dancers, Karate demonstration, Hawkesbury concert band, roving clowns and more

Pre purchase your ride armbands & save.
Cost $22.00 ea child or $20 per child for families of three $25.00 on the day or single tickets $4.00 on the day.
Tickets selling Outside Student Services building
8.30am - 9.30am Mon 25" -Fri 29" May.



TASK

Description

TIMES

VOLUNTEER

VOLUNTEER

VOLUNTEER

DRINKS &
SHOWBAGS

Kindy & Prep

Take money
for BBQ and
sell drinks.

SETUP

12-1

1-2

2-3

3-4

Lisa Holland

4-5

Holly Marshall

PACKUP

PACKUP

PLANT STALL &
WHITE ELEPHANT
Years 1&2

Selling plants
ett.

SETUP

12-1

Matt Roper

1-2

2-3

3-4

Connie Stephens

4-5

Connie Stephens

PACKUP

PACKUP

CRAFT STALL &
KRISPY CREME
Year 3

Selling
children’s
craft.

SETUP

12-1

1-2

2-3

3-4

4-5

PACKUP

PACKUP

CHOCOLATE
WHEEL

Year 4

Selling tickets
for chocolate
wheel

SETUP

12-1

1-2

2-3

Matt Roper

3-4

4-5

PACKUP

PACKUP

CAKE STALL

Year 5

Selling
donated cakes
and slices.

SETUP

12-1

Kerry Steinhour

1-2

2-3

Vicki Clayton

3-4

4-5

PACKUP

PACKUP

GAMES
TENT

Year 6

Collection of
money and
supervising
games.

SETUP

12-1

1-2

2-3

3-4

4-5

PACKUP

PACKUP

BBQ

High School
students

Cooking BBQ
food.

SETUP

12-1

Harry Stephens

1-2

Harry Stephens

2-3

Joanne McWilliams

3-4

Gail Muff

Harry Stephens

4-5

Harry Stephens

PACKUP

PACKUP

TICKET SALES

Sales and pick
up of prepaid
ride tickets.

SETUP

12-1

Connie Stephens

1-2

Connie Stephens

2-3

3-4

4-5




Tams-Witmark Music Library, Inc

Vi

Arndell Anglican College

-in association with-

presents

O

I

STLE

Thursday 18 June — 7pm

Friday 19" June — 7pm

Saturday 20" June — 1pm & 7pm

Get your tickets now from the College Admin Office.

Thursday/Friday & Saturday Evening Saturday Matinee only
Adults $15.00 Students $8.00 Adults $15.00 Students $8.00
Seniors $10.00

‘Forty Second Street’ Based on the novel ‘Forty-Second Street’ by BRADFORD ROPES Music by HARRY WARREN Lyrics

by AL DUBIN Book by MICHAEL STEWART and MARK BRAMBLE
Originally directed and choreographed by GOWER CHAMPION.
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